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Freedom of Information request reference number: 8589.1 

Date of response: 30/04/2024 

Request: 

I would like information on: 
1. When the inspection of Keyham House by LFB took place and what actions were required as a

result.
2. What are the remedial works being undertaken and what are the timescales particularly as

regards the fire doors in the common areas.
3. Why has the Council not complied with Regulation 10 of the Fire Safety (England) relating to

inspections of all fire doors which came into force in January 2023.

Response: 

Our Fire Safety Regulatory Team have advised the last Fire Safety Audit was carried out in 2021. 

The Fire Safety Audit confirmed no significant failure to comply with the Regulatory Reform 
(Fire Safety) Order 2005 (RRO) and as a result the premises were deemed broadly compliant with verbal 
action only. 

I have included a copy of the Fire Safety Audit report. Please note, personal data has been removed 
from the document under section 40 of the FOIA – Personal Information. 

With regards to the last two questions, we do not hold this information and would recommend you 
contact Westminster City Council for this.  

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 
about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website:  
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us 
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